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Mr John Fitzgerald 
Chair 
Suburban Land Agency 
fsaus@bigpond.com 
 
 
Dear Mr Fitzgerald 
 
 
I write to provide an update on my Statement of Expectations Letter of December 2020. I thank the 
Suburban Land Agency for its work since that time to meet the Government’s priorities, and I would 
like to emphasise that the key priorities I outlined remain relevant and reinforce the Government’s 
expectations against each. 
 
Housing affordability and Market supply and development options remain top priorities, and I ask 
that the SLA continue as it has in the past to deliver to Government timely briefings and options to 
meet our affordable housing targets and continue to ensure a significant supply of land for sale to 
meet the needs of our growing city. 
 
I recognise the work that the SLA has done to date in delivering the affordable home purchase 
scheme and the updates on releases of homes in each weekly brief. I look forward to receiving 
options for the SLA to meet the Government’s commitments and to ensure that the scheme provides 
Government with sufficient levers to ensure delivery by builder partners. 
 
I would like to encourage you again to bring forward proposals for directly building affordable 
housing, and to continue your work with other ACT Government directorates to facilitate Build to 
Rent offerings – noting the intention of the Government to release a policy framework on Build to 

mailto:fsaus@bigpond.com
Yvette Berry



Rent later in 2022. Engagement with community housing providers to deliver innovative products to 
meet the Government’s commitments will continue to be an important part of this process. 
 
Ensuring supply to the whole market remains a critical Government priority. Current market 
conditions underscore the importance of maintaining supply in line with the Indicative Land Release 
Program. In that context I look forward to continuing engagement and an opportunity to bring to 
Government for consideration the SLA’s work on meeting the 70/30 urban infill target. 
 
Consultation and engagement in shaping the SLA’s offerings has been a strong point of performance 
against the Government’s expectations to date. The SLA has engaged in thorough community 
consultation in the Molonglo Valley, the Belconnen Town Centre and now in the Gungahlin Town 
Centre and that has increased community support for its sales and development projects. The 
Government expects to see this thorough work to understand community interests and deliver on 
those interests in practice continue. 
 
The importance of Reconciliation in action to this Government remains central. I look forward to 
receiving ongoing briefs on the SLA’s engagement with the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
community. I recognise the SLA’s work to date to engage with traditional custodians in developing 
Canberra’s new suburbs and wish to see that close engagement continue. 
 
Integrity and transparency in the management of the SLA’s resources and staffing is and will remain 
critically important. As I outlined in my Statement of Expectations, clear and timely information 
about the SLA’s dividend to Government and cash flow should continue to be provided, and staffing 
should be managed to provide the most efficient services possible. I would like to recognise the work 
of the SLA this term in being a responsible and ethical employer, pursuing insourcing of functions 
and delivering innovative employment programs like the Career Unlock Program. I welcome further 
briefings on opportunities to continue this work. 
 
It is timely with your reappointment as Chair of the Board and the new members ready to take up 
their roles that you share with them both this update and my original Statement of Expectations. I 
look forward to continuing to work with you, the Board, and the SLA staff to deliver on the 
Government’s commitments. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Yvette Berry MLA 
Deputy Chief Minister 
Minister for Housing and Suburban Development 
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